
 

 

 
 
 

Business Development Commission 
Meeting Minutes 

 
The regular meeting of the Business Development Commission of Hampshire was called to 
order by Trustee Ryan Krajecki through a Microsoft Teams video chat on July 8, 2020. 
 
Call to order at 6:36 pm 
 
Attendees: Commissioners Bill Swalwell, David Pizzolato, Elaine Thomas, Ian Lamp, Susie 
Kopacz and Trustee Ryan Krajecki 
Absent: None 
 
Also, in attendance was Trustee Reid, Village Administrator Hedges, Village Intern Josh Wray. 
Attending electronically were Village consultant Fredi Beth Schmutte, Darrell Garrison (PRI), 
Brad Sanderson (EEI) and guest Karen Trzaska.   
 
 

 
Review of the Concept Plan Proposal from PRI 

Darrell Garrison from PRI walked through the revised concept proposal of the downtown 
streetscape. Brad Sanderson from EEI attended the meeting and was available to give insight 
into the infrastructure improvement from the proposal. The BDC reviewed the proposal and 
discussed enhancements that included new roads, street lighting and landscaping 
improvements to make downtown Hampshire a destination. Trustee Krajecki will put together 
the BDC and Beautification Committee’s recommendation to present to the Village Board. 

Adjourn 

• Commissioner Lamp moved to make a motion to adjourn at 8:37 
o Second by Commissioner Kopacz 
o Motion carried by voice vote: 

▪ Ayes: Swalwell, Pizzolato, Thomas, Kopacz, Lamp and Krajecki 

▪ Nays: None 
 


